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Information Sources

● Audited Financials

● Bank Statements

● Accounting Software

● Emails

● Interviews of District Employees and Directors



WHWD Historical 
Revenues, Losses, 
and Subsidy



WHWD
Expenses

Fiscal Year 2020

2020 Fiscal Year Loss $2,339,983



WHWD Historic 
Water Rate to 
Golf Courses
All water rate increases 

under the direction and 

control of World 
International affiliates

Rates per acre-foot (1 acft = 325,851 gallons)

July 2009    $350
October 2009   $875
September 2011    $1075
August 2012    $1275
August 2013    $1475
September 2014    $1519.25
August 2015    $1554.19
July 2017    $1596.16
September 2017    $1650.43
July 2018    $1693.44

Course is metered and was irrigated with raw water



Letter from 
AC to WHWD 
re: Payments



World International and Control of WHWD Board of Directors

Fall of 2017 - World International

● Stops Mello Roos Payments

● Stops County Tax Payments

Spring of 2018 - WHWD Board of Directors retained Lavelle Law Group

● Lavelle Law was paid $169,094 from district funds

● Resides out of same office as WHWD Board President Marrero (World Attorney)

● No foreclosure lawsuit ever filed

June of 2019 - World International

● Stops Subsidy

● Stops Water Payments to Golf Course



Conclusion
● WHWD controlled by World International until December 2020

● No WHWD subsidy provided by World or AC since 2019

● No golf course water revenue for WHWD since 2019

● No due diligence of WHWD done by AC prior to signing AA&R



Contact & References
Mark Kovich, Officer, Treasurer, Controller and Tax Assessor, WHWD Board of Directors

Questions? 
Call the WHWD Office and leave a message for Mark: 209-895-9493
Alternatively, email Chris Blessing, Director of Communications: chrisblessingwhwd@gmail.com

Reference documents and websites:

● Letter from AC to WHWD re: Payments (PDF)

mailto:chrisblessingwhwd@gmail.com
https://www.whwdist.org/sites/www.whwdist.org/files/Exhibit_6_-_2020-08-14_Letter_from_AC_to_WHWD_6311_.pdf

